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Officers of the First State Corvette Club 
2008 

President Brian K. Kisner 
cvtrumrunner@hotmail.com

 

678-8667 

  

Vice President  Terri Gregoretti 
navigare@comcast.net  

 

697-9594 
      

 

Secretary Donna Ballard                          
wasadear@msn.com

 

653-6850 

  

Treasurer                          Bruce Ballard 
bb108tank@msn.com    

 

653-6850         

  

Officer at Large  Dick Kisner  
redvet66@verizon.com               492-8115 

  

Club Historian Rose Sturtevant 

 

Grubeck1@aol.com    

 

653-0686 

  

Corr. Secretary                     

 

Sissy Cammisa  
StingraySis69@aol.com  

 

335-0222 

  

Public Relations John Cullen 
john.cullen1@comcast.com

  

659-1034 

  

Parade Chairman  Marianne Callahan 
 info@patrickcallahan.com

 

492-3663 

 

NCM Ambassador  Ed Marcelle 
Emarcelle49@msn.com

 

644-1967 

 

The FSCC Meeting was held Wednesday 
May 7, 2008 at Smith & Company in 
Milford.  President Brian Kisner called the 
meeting to order at 7:40 pm. 

 

Reading and Approval of 
Minutes.  
Motioned by Carole Ann Kisner and approved 
unanimously. 

Report of Officers and Standing 
Committees. 

 

President:    The only topic of the night is 
the CAR SHOW on Saturday June 14th at 
Boscov’s parking lot in the Dover Mall.  All 
members need to show up and help make 
this a great show.  We have great sponsors 
and even greater trophies this year so we 
hope the turn out is large.  

Vice President:  Next meeting will be at 
the Iron Gate on Bay Road in Dover.  That 
will be Wednesday, July 2nd. 
Terri also made a motion for the club to pay 
for the pizza and sodas at the August 
meeting at La Fontana near Magnolia.  This 
will be our election night so mark it on your 
calendar to attend.  

Secretary: No report   

Treasurer: Submitted by Bruce Ballard.  
The report was not read at the meeting due 
to visitors.  

Beginning Balance  
Deposits  
Withdrawals   

 

Ending Balance  

 

Membership: No new members.  Carole 
Ann reported that Dick is recuperating well.  

 

http://www.firststatecorvetteclub.org
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He even showed up at the KSI gathering. He 
brought his Corvette Walker. 

  

Corresponding Secretary: I t was noted at 
the meeting that member Charlie Angione’s 
father passed away.  The club sends it’s 
deepest sympathy to Charlie.   

Club Historian:  No report.  

Publicity:  Car show ads have been in the 
local papers for the past two weeks.  

NCM Ambassador:  No report  

Parade Chairman:  A signup sheet went 
around for the Kenton Parade on June 28th 

(Sat.).  Line up is at 9am.   
A signup sheet went around for the July 4th 

parades also.   Smyrna lineup at 9:30 am      
 Dover lineup at 6:00 pm 

I f you want to be in any of the parades, 
and could not attend the meeting, call 
Marianne Callahan. 

PAST EVENTS 

 
May 17th – KSI Display:  The turnout was 
great for this Corvette Display.  We had 18 
club cars and 9 cars from the 
Beachcombers.  We met south of Milford 
and cruised in with the help of the Milford 
Police Department stopping traffic at the red 
lights.  We received a very nice thank you 
letter from Craig Crouch, director at KSI.  
We were joined by cars from the Southern 
Street Rod Assoc. and the Del Rods. 
Sissy spoke to the group with her thanks for 
everyone that attended and made the day 
for all the people at KSI.  She especially 
wanted to thank Bruce for coordinating the 
gathering and arrival of all the cars.  She 
also said that first thing Monday morning 
after the show, everyone was disappointed 
to find the Vettes were no longer in the 
parking lot.  A couple even checked out the 
next day to make sure they had not 
appeared overnight.  We really made the 
day for so many.  Oh yes, there were quite 
a few girls looking for Ryan too.  Something 
about free rides !!   

May 25th – Horse Racing at Harrington:  
Those members attending the races had a 
very good time.  Good food and lots of bets. 
Winners, I ’m not sure.   Thanks to John 
Collison for arranging the outing again this 
year. 
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UPCOMING  EVENTS 

 
June 8th – Cape May Cruise:  Those 
wanting to go on this all day cruise to Cape 
May will meet at the Magnolia Restaurant at 
7am for breakfast.  We will leave in time to 
make the 10:15 ferry at Lewes.  We will be 
leaving our cars at the Lewes terminal so most 
will not be driving their Corvettes.  We will 
have a trolley tour of Cape May, lunch at 
Henry’s on the Beach and then take the 
shuttle back to the ferry at 4:45 to meet the 
6pm ferry.  

June 14th – FSCC Car Show at Boscov’s:  
Our annual Car Show will be on Saturday 6/14 
with the rain date of Sunday 6/15.  Those 
signed up to help with set up should arrive at 
Boscov’s at 6:30 am.  Please wear your gold 
“Event Staff” shirts from last year and bring 
your club flag recently purchased by some club 
members.  I f you do not have a gold shirt, 
there will be extra’s available at the show.  
And we have extra flags for purchase the day 
of the show.  

The raffle tickets were late arriving and were 
passed out at the meeting.  The tickets are for 
10 laps around the Monster Mile AND

 

a $300 
gas card.  The tickets are $1.00 each or 6 for 
$5.00 – if you wish to sell tickets before the 
car show, contact Bruce Ballard or you can 
purchase tickets at the car show.  

July 13th – Autocross:  On Sunday July 13th 

at the Blue Hen Corporate Center on Bay Road 
in Dover.  The event will be at the southeast 
corner of the back parking lot.  Come join us 
for a fun-filled day of friendly competition.  Put 
your “skills to the wheels” as you attempt to 
conquer the best time competing against the 
clock maneuvering through twists and turns on 
a marked course.  Registration, course 
instruction and walk through will be at 9:00 
am.  Competition begins at 10:00 am.  
Trophies or Plaques awarded to the winners.  
Light refreshment will be available for 

members.  For more information contact: 
G – 697-9594 or Bruce – 670-0500  

July 19th – Del Rods DAFB AMC 
Museum Car Show:  I f you have not gone 
to the museum car show, you are missing a 
good day.  You get to park among and 
under the wings of the museum aircraft.  A 
signup sheet will be at the July meeting to 
see how many members expect to attend.  
I f we can get a solid number, we will see if 
we can get all the cars parked together.  

July 20th – First Annual FSCC Picnic:  
This picnic will be on Sunday July 20th at 
Killen’s Pond in pavilion # 3, close to the 
water park area.  This will be a family picnic 
so members will get to meet the other 
members of your family.  This will also be a 
covered dish affair with the club providing 
the hamburgers, hotdogs, buns, sodas, and 
condiments.  The president asked for 
volunteers to be on the picnic committee.  
So far we have Brian Kisner, Joe Grioli and 
Carole Ann Kisner.   A signup sheet will be 
at the July meeting for covered dishes and 
additional volunteers for the committee.   

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Scholarship:

  

Darlene Hurley and her 
committee of Jowana Lamb, Terri 
Gregoretti, Tammy Mounts and Marianne 
Callahan presented the winner of this year’s 
scholarship to the members tonight.  His 
name is Jay R. Moore, a student from Lake 
Forest High School and he was presented 
with a giant check as his award on May 28th 

Lake Forest High School.  Jay, his mother, 
sister-in-law and two nieces attended the 
dinner portion of our meeting and he was 
awarded the real check for his scholarship 
fund.     
    
New Name Tags:

  

Carole has received the 
mock up of the new name tag and will send 
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her approval back to the company so we 
should see a sample at the next meeting.    

Car Flags:

  
The Car Flags are still available.   

They turned out really nice, they are doubled 
so the club logo is readable from either side.  
We are selling them to club members for $10 
each.  Some members are buying two to fly on 
each side of their car.  We purchased 50, so 
there are still a lot for sale.   

American Music Theater

 

– Carole Kisner 
had two options: 
Saturday August 2nd – Summer Doo Wop 
Cavalcade – 2pm and 8pm.  I f we go to the 
8pm show, we could possibly stay overnight. 
$45 per person for show tickets 
Friday August 8th – Memories of Elvis with 
Mike Albert with the Jordanaires.  8pm show.  
$35 per person for show tickets.  Another 
possible overnight stay. 
Anyone interested should contact Carole Ann 
Kisner or sign up at the next meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS  

 

Ronald McDonald House

 

– Brian Kisner has 
contacted this agency and set the date of 
October 11th, 2008 for our breakfast cooking 
extravaganza.   We tried to schedule a date in 
February also but they do not schedule that 
far in advance.  We have to call back in 
September.  If you have never helped with this 
event, you should try to attend because the 
experience is so rewarding.  I f you are 
interested, there is also a tour of the rooms 
and facilities.  

September Activity:

  

Due to a commitment 
Donna has in Kentucky, she could possible be 
called down there at any time, so Bruce and 
Donna will not be able to host a trip during the 
September timeframe.  I f anyone else wants 
to set up this trip and make all the 
arrangements, you could ask Bruce for the 
plans and layouts set up so far.  Sorry.     

Nominating Committee:

  
The nominating 

committee, made up of Terry  Lamb, 
Marianne Callahan, Darlene Hurley, Rose 
Sturtevant, and Jowana Lamb, presented a 
list of nominee’s to the secretary at this 
June meeting.  The nominee’s are as 
follows: 
President     Bruce Ballard 
Vice-President   Terry Lamb 
Secretary     Donna Ballard 
Treasurer     Marianne Callahan 
Member at Large  Dick Kisner 
The nominations were opened to the floor 
and there were no additional nominations. 
The floor nominations will be again opened 
at the July meeting.  I f you have aspirations 
to be one of the clubs elected officers, 
contact one of the committee members.    

Scholarship:  Darlene Hurley asked that 
the club consider either increasing the 
amount of the scholarship in the future or 
giving two scholarships.  The number of 
applicants was large and a decision was 
hard to make due to this number.  

Annual Donation to KSI :  Tammy Mounts 
wanted to query the club on an annual 
donation to KSI.  She thought that since the 
organization is a non-profit, we could give 
them a donation on a yearly basis.  The 
discussion was given to Sissy since she 
works for KSI and would know the needs of 
the group.  She says she would have to 
think about the idea and get back to the 
club next month.  

Money-Raising:  With the subject of 
increasing the scholarship and other 
donations came the subject of raising money 
for the clubs benefit.  One suggestion was 
to charge a nominal fee for the picnic.  
Another was a silent auction at our 
Christmas Meeting/Party with the proceeds 
going into the treasury of the club.  Any one 
with ideas for money raising should bring 
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them to the next meeting. 

Other Club EVENTS 
Del Rods 2008 Schedule:    

Jun 14 5-9    
Jun 28 No Cruise    
Jul 12 5-9    
Jul 19 DAFB AMC Museum Show    
Jul 26 5-9    
Aug 9 4-9    
Sep 13 4-8    
Sep 27 4-8    
Oct 11 4-8    
Oct 25 9-3 Final Car Show 

June 27–29 - Fri. 8:00 AM – 6:00 PM, Sat. 8:00 AM 
- 9:00 PM, Sun. 8:00 AM -2:00 PM, 19th Annual 
Southern Delaware Street Rod & Custom 
Jamboree, Delaware State Fairgrounds, 
Harrington, DE. Open to 72 & older. Top 30 
plaques and Best of Show Trophy. Questions: 
Dave Roop (302) 398-8000.  

July 26th – Beachcombers Annual Outing to    
 Shorebirds Stadium in Salisbury, MD 

August 16th – Beachcombers Car Show 
October 8th – Endless Summer Crusin in        

Ocean City, MD               

Next Months Club 

Meeting 
The Iron Gate Inn 

1151 S. Bay Road, Dover, DE 
Wednesday, July 2, 2008 

Dinner 6:00 
Meeting 7:30           

The First State Corvette Club 
would like to wish 

a Happy Birthday to all our 
JULY Birthdays.

  
7/12 Gary Thurlow 
7/14 Bill Olechny 
7/17 Clifford Nelson 
7/23 Paul Heine 

   

A motion was made by Bruce Ballard  
to adjourn the meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:41 PM 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Donna Ballard  
FSCC Secretary   

Attendance for June 4th

 

Bruce and Donna Ballard  
 Marianne Callahan  
 Sam and Sissy Cammisa  
 John Cullen 
 G and Terri Gregoretti 
 Joe and Dell Grioli 

     Darlene Hurley   
 Brian Kisner  
 Carole Ann Kisner 
 Terry and Jowana Lamb 
 Tammy Mounts 
 Chatty Reed  
 Gary Thurlow 
 Dave Zerbe 

     

Trivia was won by 
John Cullen 

  

NO     50/50 



SPECIAL THANK YOU to Carole Kisner at Patterson Schwartz Real Estate 
40 Greentree Drive    Dover, DE     672-6016 

FOR PRINTING THE FSCC NEWSLETTER 

Club Sponsor:  Townsend Brothers Chevrolet 
Located at 1450 S. Dupont Hwy Dover, DE. 
Visit us online at www.townsendchevy.com

  
To order shirts with the club logo or to purchase club patches - 

contact Terri Gregoretti at (302) 697-9594 

 
For Sale 

  

1995 Chevrolet Corvette Coupe – 55,000 miles – White / Grey Leather 
Garage Kept - $15,000 Neg. – Ed Denkenberger 302-335-4410  

2000 Chevrolet Monte Carlo Pace Car – Limited Edition 
Purchased New – 17,000 miles 

Red w/ Red & Black Leather - $15,000 – Ed Denkenberger 302-335-4410     

2007 Car Show Sponsors 

 

http://www.townsendchevy.com

